
 

1831A 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
Ref: 1831A 
 
To:       Juliet T.H. Walker, AICP 

City of Portsmouth   
 
From: Stephen G. Pernaw, P.E., PTOE 
 
Subject: Updated Traffic Study – Proposed Mixed-Use Site 
               Portsmouth, New Hampshire 
  
Date: June 10, 2019 

On April 24, 2019 our office published the report entitled “Traffic Impact and Site Access Study-
Updated / Proposed Mixed-Use Site” for Torrington Properties, Inc. to assess the traffic impacts 
associated with the proposed residential/commercial development located on the east side of US1 
Bypass at the site of the Frank Jones Center in Portsmouth, New Hampshire.  We are now in 
receipt of peer review comments from The Engineering Corporation (TEC) dated June 3, 2019.  
The purpose of this memorandum is to respond to their request in Comment #9 (Page 4 of 7).   

TEC Comment 1: Cate Street/Bartlett Street – “TEC requests that additional analyses be performed 
for the 2018 Existing, 2020 No Build, 2020 Build and 2030 No Build conditions for Configuration C 
of the Cate Street/Bartlett Street intersection to show the progression of the operation of this 
intersection.”   

SGP & Company, Inc. Response:  The table below and Attachments 1-5.  

 

 
 

 
cc: Jay Bisognano, Torrington Properties, Inc.   
      Gregg M. Mikolaities, P.E., August Consulting, PLLC 

Alternative Mitigation Evaluation - Bartlett Street/Cate Street Realignment
Alternative Configuration C - Weekday PM Peak Hour

June 10, 2019

2018 

Existing

2020         

No-Build

2020 

Build

2030       

No Build

2030 

Build

Overall Intersection Delay (sec) 10.6 26.8 78.3 44.7 108.3

Volume to Capacity Ratio EBL 0.00 0.00 0.03 0.00 0.03

SBL 0.79 1.02 1.04 1.15 1.58

SBR 0.01 0.02 0.09 0.02 0.09

Movement Delay (sec) EBL 7 8 8 8 8

SBL 24 64 214 106 291

SBR 9 9 10 9 10

Level of Service EBL A A A A A

SBL C F F F F

SBR A A B A B

95th Percentile Queue EBL <1 <1 <1 <1 <1

SBL 8 18 33 25 42

SBR <1 <1 <1 <1 <1














